STNA Minutes 

August 19, 2010

Present:

Jana Throckmorton, Jenni Bernheisel, Britt Stetson, Kevin Bowers, Tawnie Gray, 

Madeline Grimm, Hal Baruwerth (sp?), John & Sally Swain, Robert H...(sp?), Marika Feibel, 

Tim Pahlve, Aron Stephens, John Trinh, Howard Spanbock, Elizabeth Adam, Steve Reinemer, Dianne Amico, Karen Mundt, Wendy Hull, George Nicola, Lou & Jennifer Ornelas, Ute Munger, 

Sandy Hay Magdaleno.

Vice President Sandy Hay Magdaleno presiding and conducting the meeting.

Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm. 

After introductions of all present the Agenda was unanimously approved as written. 

Ute Munger noted that the July Minutes needed to be changed under the New Business paragraph, 3rd sentence to: ‘A client of the first one committed one rape and one sexual assault while a resident there’. This brought on a discussion from representatives of the Luke-Dorf, Inc. who stated that the property in question was not owned or managed by Luke-Dorf, Inc. and the person must not have been convicted or persecuted since no one from Luke-Dorf , Inc. was aware of any such incident. After changes as stated above the Minutes were approved with one abstention.

The treasurers report, presented by Ute Munger, was unanimously accepted. The current balance is $2,491.05.

Interrupting her vacation to be present at this meeting was Jenni Bernheisel, Southeast Crime Prevention Coordinator who works in conjunction with the East Precinct Neighborhood Response Team. She gave a brief update regarding the current focus on drug houses, her work with police officers and the need to work with neighbors toward enhanced safety for properties. She is also currently working on a 90 day mission to deal with home burglaries. Jenni also appealed to all present to network within their neighborhood and offered to be available to coordinate the process if any blocks or groups would want to form a Neighborhood Watch. She mentioned Phil Owen, the owner of Tabor West Apartments (who is also the Building Committee Chair for the Rental Housing Association of Greater Portland) to having set a glowing example to be readily approachable, easy to work with his tenants and therefore, in essence achieving a higher percentage of good and long term tenants.

On her list of news and announcements was a date for the Prescription Drug Turn In. On September 18, 2010 from 10 am to 4 pm at the Gateway Fred Meyer Store on NE 102nd and Halsey, the Portland Police Bureau Mobil Precinct will be parked where prescription and other meds can be safely and anonymously be disposed of. Last year a total of 90 lbs.. of unused prescription medications were collected to be incinerated. It is advised to discard prescription as well as OTC medications - older than a year and certainly past their shelf life, but not to flush them down the W.C.  or throw them in with the regular garbage since they wind up in a landfill which in turn could eventually also get into the groundwater.

At 7:22pm a break for snacks and gathering was taken with the meeting resuming at 7:33pm

Officer Pahlve went to his vehicle and printed a crime report for us, sadly we discovered after his departure that is was for the N. Tabor neighborhood. It still indicated a trend of Wednesday being the most active day for larceny.

New Business

Representatives from Luke-Dorf, Inc. (L-D. Inc.), which is advertised as a healing community, were present to give a clearer picture what the facility on 2521 SE 74th Avenue, is all about. Executive Director Howard Spanbock took the lead to explain that L-D, Inc. has been in business since 1977 and is the 2nd largest provider of continued care and independent living facilities. He showed surprise to hear of complaints that no one had been able to get in touch with any staff to hear about the concerns of the immediate neighbors to the facility. Also was not aware that the facility was within the STNA perimeters. He stated that by and large L-D, Inc. has great relationships with neighbors and is responsible for what is going on. This facility is a resident treatment facility for men on probation with severe mental issues and dual diagnosis, including addictions to alcohol, drugs and medications. Currently there are 15 patients housed; this is not a lock down situation. The residents know that it is a privilege to be accepted into this program and if rules aren’t observed and honored they are transferred out. Some of the rules include no littering, loitering, boisterous behavior or  disrespect to other people and their property.

He stated that by and large Luke-Dorf, Inc. has great relationships with neighbors and is responsible for what is going on.

Mr. Spanbrock mentioned that a facility in Hillsboro has been in existence for 12 years and no one had ever been violated. He questioned the reliability of the media reporting a recent incident where a resident had wandered off, broken into two homes and having raped a young woman at knife point and sexually molested a female child in a second home. (http://www.oregonlive.com/hillsboro/index.ssf/2010/07/hillsboro_police_accuse_man_of_burglary_and_sex_crimes_in_two_homes.html)
Elizabeth Adami, MA., QMHP, Bridge City Recovery Program Mgr. introduced herself and stated how much she enjoyed working in the current facility and its program and also that site reviews in State approved facilities have the highest rating in the State. 

John Trinh, MBA, Director of Operations offered assistance and understanding of neighbors anger that a fence of an abutting property had been climbed over and been broken. He promised to get in touch with Wendy Hull, Mgr. of Tabor East Apartments and rectify the damage.

There are also two full time housing specialist on board to assist patients in finding apartments or work, or if needed, refer them to an adult foster care. Rate of success to be able to function and be integrated into current society is hopefully 50% of the graduate program. Supervision is conducted by a licensed supervisor. There is a proactive practice in place to have continued education of the staff.  

Also present was Britt Stetson, Grant Development Manager, as well as Kevin Bowers and Tawnie Gray, Parole Officers  from Multnomah County, who refer suitable candidates to the L-D, Inc. facilities. They both spoke favorably of the general dealings with the personnel, management and success of rehabilitation of patients at L-D. Inc.

Aron Stephens, Chair for the Harvest Festival made announcements re the upcoming festival on September 26, asking for volunteers for various tasks that need to be tended to from now on and for more on the actual day, also before during and after the posted times.

VP Magdaleno announced more of the same. Big kudos go to her husband and son for making the most delicious chocolate cup cakes and also for the supply of a large, fresh fruit plate available at the break.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm

